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Queenhill Medical Practice

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday, 18 November 2015

Present:
Janet Jalfon (Chair), Brian Barnes, Barbara Courtenay, Mary Gill, Ernest Sweeney, Pam Topley, Claire Turner (Practice Administration), Nick Wilkins
1   Apologies for Absence :
Barbara Fox, Janet Fowlds, Eileen Moss, Philip Pinnell, Lynne Poole, Dr M Simmonds, Gill Taylor
2   Minutes of the last Meeting:
Minutes of the last meeting had been circulated and were accepted.
3   Finance Report: 

No movement. 
Janet apologised for not yet having made arrangements with the bank for the change in signatories of the account.
4   CQC Inspection:
The Queenhill Medical Practice was inspected by the Care Quality Commission on Wednesday, 30 September, 2015.  The format of this Inspection was equivalent to an OFSTED Inspection of a school.  The day began with presentations to the inspectors by a number of Practice Staff and Janet, as Chair of the PPG.  The Inspection Team were at the Practice throughout the day and they examined all its services and facilities.  Janet and Barbara C were interviewed as patients and as representatives of the PPG.  Patients waiting for their appointment time were also asked to comment on services, etc.  
The full report has not yet been received however the interim report states that the Practice was rated as ‘good’ in every aspect with no need for modification or improvement.  

5   Questions to Practice Partner:
Dr Simmonds was due to attend this meeting.  Unfortunately, at short notice and due to the incapacity of other staff, he was required to cover appointments during the evening surgery.  
The Group decided that the questions that patients had posed would be held over to the next PPG Meeting when it is hoped that a Practice Partner will be able to attend.
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6   Fundraising:
The Group acknowledged that it is essential to have a focus for fundraising and requested that the Practice Staff submit a ‘shopping list’ for the PPG’s consideration.
7   Flu Clinics:
The schedule was slightly different than in previous years in that instead of two Saturday sessions, one Saturday morning and two weekday evening sessions were offered during early October.  More than 400 patients received flu vaccine at the Saturday morning clinic.  The evening sessions were less busy.  Other patients have been vaccinated by appointment during surgery hours.  
During each session, PPG Members introduced themselves and took the opportunity to talk to patients, thereby raising awareness of the PPG.  They also handed out Patients’ Feedback forms.
The Practice Staff thanked the PPG Members who gave their time to assist at the Flu Clinics.  

8   Patients’ Feedback:
All feedback is valuable.  In general, feedback received from patients was very positive.  Most were completely satisfied with their experiences at the Practice.  However, the following issues have been raised:
  i)  PPG Fundraising for purchase of equipment.  In referring to the ‘walk in and check your Blood Pressure Machine’ in the ground floor waiting area, one patient thought that it was underused and that the Practice should be able to afford the purchase of such equipment without the need for fundraising by the PPG.  
After some discussion, the Group agreed that the Blood Pressure Machine is a very useful additional piece of equipment.  Further discussion took place regarding the machine with particular reference to calibration checks and general maintenance.  
Claire will review the site of the Blood Pressure Machine, the amount of use and the details of the maintenance contract. 

 ii)  Appointments.  The online appointment service seems to work well.  However, some patients have experienced difficulty when trying to book advanced appointments within a timescale of a few days.  
iii)  Online repeat prescriptions.  Online services seem to work well for appointments but not for repeat prescriptions.  Some patients rated it, in respect of the latter, as ‘useless’.  The online service is provided by Vision Online and seems to have some basic limitations.  For example, the system is unable to synchronise prescriptions and, if a patient experiences difficulty with online repeat prescriptions, the suggestion offered is to hand in the paper copy – not helpful in the promotion of online services.  
iv)  Transfer of information by e-mail.  The Practice website (www.queenhillmedicalpractice.nhs.uk), allows patients to book/cancel appointments, etc and is used by the Practice to distribute information to Patients.  One patient suggested that it could be of mutual benefit to introduce an email facility for the transfer of information from Patient to Practice.  For example, an optician hands a patient a written request for a GP referral to an eye clinic.  The patient could scan the request and email it to the Practice along with a request for an appointment with a GP.
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During the discussion that followed it was suggested that for this purpose, there would be no need for a separate email address if a link was added to the Practice website.  However, the Group recognised that the Practice Staff are already very busy and that, in the short term, no time is available to monitor such a system and to deal with the follow up.  

It is understood that the Practice Management constantly reviews the online facility.

9   Urgent Care Provision:
The Queenhill Medical Practice PPG was invited to the ‘Shape the Future of Urgent Care in Croydon’ Meeting at Fairfield Halls on 23 September 2015.  None of the Queenhill Medical Practice PPG Members had attended this Meeting.  
NHS Croydon Clinical Commissioning Group is reviewing the contracts for Urgent Care in Croydon and the Meeting at Fairfield Halls provided an opportunity for residents throughout the London Borough of Croydon to provide feedback on the proposals and to express their concerns about Urgent Care facilities.  For example, patients living in the south of the borough would prefer to use Purley War Memorial Hospital rather than travel to CUH.  A summary of the Meeting can be accessed through Google search ‘Shape The Future Of Urgent Care In Croydon’.  
The Group acknowledged that CUH performed well when dealing with medical emergencies though the service was poor in a number of other areas, possibly due to understaffing.  

A lengthy discussion then followed regarding the value of urgent care facilities and the cost implications to the Queenhill Medical Practice when a patient uses other treatment centres than their GP, especially during GP’s normal surgery hours.  
Ernest said he would investigate the treatment costs and ‘who pays the bills?’ within the NHS.
10  First Aid Course:
The British Red Cross Course dealing with Baby and Child First Aid held last week was well attended.  Some non-registered patients were invited.  The session followed a question led format and all who attended felt that the instruction was very useful.  

To date, no courses are booked for next year – to be discussed at the next PPG Meeting.
11  Practice Newsletter Winter 2015:
At the last Meeting, the Group was invited to submit items for publication in the Practice Newsletter.  Two items were included – one to advertise the Baby and Child First Aid Course and the other as an appeal to patients to become members of the PPG.  Since early October, the Practice Newsletter has been available on the Practice website and, as hard copies, in the waiting rooms.  The hard copies disappeared quickly and it was suggested that more should be made available.  It was agreed that colour copies are more eye-catching (ie for notice boards) than black and white which are cheaper to produce and are adequate when large numbers are required for general circulation.  Some information in the Newsletter Winter 2015 is now out of date.  

The details of the Christmas and New Year Surgery Opening Hours will be displayed at the main door of the building.  
Page 3/4

12  A.O.B:
i)   Referrals:
The question of ‘patient choice’ was raised and in particular the role of the GP in explaining the rights of patients to make choices regarding treatment by specialists.  Generally, patients follow the advice given by the GP but in some cases, patients wish to choose which specialist they see at their chosen hospital/clinic.  Routine GP referrals are sent to CReSS for administrative review, clinical triage and appointment booking.  There is flexibility in CReSS which seems to work well for most patients.  Some concerns were raised over patient confidentiality once a patient’s records leave the Practice especially if the patient has opted out of sharing data from their medical records.  
This item will be included in “Questions to Practice Partner” at the next PPG Meeting.     

ii)  N.A.P.P.:  
The Queenhill Medical Practice PPG is affiliated to N.A.P.P. (National Association for Patient Participation) and as such should receive a monthly bulletin and a quarterly newsletter.  
Janet will check on the latest information.
                                                                ************************

Date of next Meeting:  Wednesday 24th February 2016 at 6.30pm                    
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